
 

 

Issue 80 

Our town 

B u s i n es s  N ame 

Dear Clinton  
Community Members, 

We’ve made it through 
a long winter that 
brought some heavy 

storms to Clinton. My gratitude goes to 
our Public Works Department, Clinton 
Police Department, Clinton Fire De-
partment, and Clinton First Aid and 
Rescue Squad for their hard work in 
keeping our Town safe and roads 
cleared. 

I also thank them for their assistance 
in another successful Christmas tree 
bonfire! Several hundred residents and 
business owners braved the cold for 
this wonderful community-building 
event planned by resident Sean Rogan 
and countless other volunteers. This 
year, our community was delighted by 
the entertainment provided by a live 
band consisting of local residents, in-

cluding Clinton’s own 16-year-old 
singer and guitarist, Ashley Scire. 

Looking forward to spring, Councilman 
Rich Duffy and I discussed bringing a 
statewide Mayors Wellness Campaign 
to Clinton. In an effort to promote 
health and exercise while opening com-
munication with our residents, we 
would like to walk with you one morn-
ing per month. Please call our Munici-
pal Office at (908) 735-8616 and let us 
know if you are interested in walking 
the first Tuesday of the month at 8am 
beginning in April. We’ll meet at the 
Community Center. In the case of rain, 
we’ll meet the following Tuesday. We’re 
hoping that residents of all ages will 
join us. 

Finally, it was my pleasure in joining 
Congressman Leonard Lance to honor 
Barbara Riesenfeld, our North Branch 

March  2010 

From the Mayor’s Desk. . .        Christine Schaumburg   
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County librarian, who retired in 
December after more than twenty 
years of dedicated service to 
Hunterdon County Library. As a 
member of the former Grandin 
Library Board of Trustees,  
Congressman Lance was a strong 
advocate for our local library that 
just celebrated its tenth anniver-
sary in Clinton. I thank our Con-
gressman for continuing to be a 
friend of the library and for taking 
time from his busy schedule to 
honor Barbara's work and present 
her with an American flag that 
was flown over our Nation’s  
Capitol in January. 

All my best, 

Christine  
Schaumburg 

 

SPRING  

IS 

COMING 

Town-Wide Garage/Yard Sale  

June 5th @ 9:00am 
$10 registration fee (payable to the Town of Clinton) 

Mail your registration fee to: Town of Clinton  
P. O. Box 5194, Clinton, NJ  08809 
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Shade Tree Commission by Pat Goehe 

Historic Preservation Commission 
Receives Donation – Ready to Serve 

We wish to thank Andy West of 
Westech Computer Services LLC 
(www.westech-computers.com) in 

Annandale for graciously donating a 
computer system, printer, and scan-
ner for our Commission’s use.   Be-
cause of Andy’s generosity, we will be 
able to offer you the service of digitiz-
ing your historic or “period” photos.  

The Commission meets the third 
Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m.  
Saturday hours will be established in 
the Spring; please refer to the Town’s 
web site, www.clintonnj.gov for fur-
ther information. 

Historic Commission by Carol Crawford-Jones 

THINK SPRING 

Even though it does not look 
like it, spring will be around 
the corner- - sooner or later. 

Spring is the best time of year to plant 
trees to enhance your property; maybe 
a flowering tree, a shade tree, or an 
evergreen tree.  A large shade tree pro-
vides relief from summer's heat, and 

The Foundation has a membership 
meeting scheduled for Monday, March 
15 at 7:30pm in the Clinton Public 
School media center.  All residents, 
parents and business owners are in-
vited to attend this open meeting.  
CPSPIE's membership drive is ongoing 

Clinton Public School Education Foundation 

when properly placed can reduce 
summer cooling costs.  An ornamen-
tal tree provides beautiful flowers, 
leaves, bark or fruit that provides 
food that attracts birds. Properly 
placed trees increase the value of our 
real estate. 

If you are not sure what tree is best 
for your site, check with a tree care 
professional, garden center or exten-

sion agent.  Their assistance will 
help you plant the right tree in the 
right place. 

ARBOR DAY 

Arbor Day in New Jersey is cele-
brated on the last Friday in April. If 
you would like to join Clinton and 
participate, call the Municipal Build-
ing in April to learn when and where 
our celebration will take place. 

and your participation is crucial.  
The mission of the Foundation is to 
develop and support the relationship 
between the school and its commu-
nity, and thereby augment the re-
sources available to our children. 

More information is available online 
at www.cpspie.org. 

UNITED STATES CENSUS 2010 

“BE COUNTED IN 2010” 

2010 Census Time Line: Key Dates 

February - March 2010 Census questionnaires are mailed or delivered to households. 
April 1, 2010  Census Day. (Questionnaire responses should represent the household as it exists on this day.) 
May - July 2010  Census takers visit households that did not return a questionnaire by mail. 
December 2010  By law, Census Bureau delivers population counts to the president for apportionment. 
March 2011  By law, Census Bureau completes delivery of redistricting data to states.  

The importance of Census Data: 

   *  Every year the federal government can allocate more than $300 
billion to states and communities based, in part, on census data. 
   *  Census information helps determine locations for schools, 
roads, hospitals, job training, child-care and senior citizen centers, 
and more. 
   *  Census data determine how many seats each state will have in 
the U.S. House of Representatives as well as the boundaries of  
legislative districts. 

2010 Census Questionnaire: Quick, 

Easy, and Confidential 

   *  With only 10 questions, the 2010 Census 
questionnaire is one of the shortest ques-
tionnaires in history and takes just  
10 minutes to complete. 
   *  By law, the Census Bureau cannot 
share an individual’s census responses with 
anyone, including other federal agencies  
and law enforcement entities. 
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Public Works / Bus. Administrator by Robert A. Cutter 
   1. Water slowly and thoroughly dur-
ing cool, windless hours, as infre-
quently as possible. Let grass grow 
taller in hot weather. Use mulch in the 
garden and around shrubs to save 
moisture. Plant native and other 
shrubs that don’t need a lot of water. 
   2. Re-using water is a good idea. 
Some cleaning water and pool water is 
fine for watering lawns and gardens. 
Car: 

   1. Rinse car once, wash from bucket 
of soapy water, rinse quickly again. 
   2. Used water is fine for chrome, hub 
caps, and wheels. 
Green Tips 

Think before you buy: 

   1.  Go online to find new or gently 
used secondhand products. Whether 
you have just moved or are looking to 
redecorate.  
   2.  Check out garage sales, thrift 
stores, and consignment shops for 
clothing and other everyday items. 
   3.  When making purchases, make 
sure you know what’s “Good Stuff” and 
what isn’t. 
   4.  Watch a video about what hap-
pens when you buy things. Your pur-
chases have a real impact, for better or 
worse. 
Make your own cleaning supplies: 

   1.  The big secret: you can make very 
effective, non-toxic cleaning products 
whenever you need them. All you need 
are a few simple ingredients like bak-
ing soda, vinegar, lemon, and soap. 

Capital Improvements Project 

Update 

1. Clinton Mills Dike and Dam Pro-
ject - Bid - Spring 2010. 
2.  Main Street - Lower Center St 
improvements - 2011-2012. 
3.  Rachel Ct Milling/ Overlay - 2010. 
Water Company Improvements 

1.  New 2.5 Million Gallon Storage 
Tank - Scheduled for 2010. 
2.  Well 3 Upgrades - In progress. 
3.  Scada System Installation - In 
progress. 
4.  BPU Energy Audit - In progress. 

How To Save Water Outside the 

Home 

The rate of consumption for water-
saving devises or products varies 
significantly. Check the packaging on 
the plumbing fixture or product you 
purchase to determine its water effi-
ciency. Warm weather means more 
outdoor activities and more outdoor 
water use. Be as careful and efficient 
outdoors as you are inside your 
home. 
Hoses: 

    1. Check hoses and hose connec-
tors. Repair or replace leaky parts or 
sections. 
    2. Use a nozzle that can be shut off 
or adjusted to fine spray. When fin-
ished, shut off at the house instead of 
at nozzle to avoid leaks.  
Lawn and Garden: 

   2.  Making your own cleaning prod-
ucts saves money, time, and packag-
ing not to mention your indoor air 
quality. 

Clinton Community Organic 

Garden and Rain Garden 

The Town would like to hear from 
interested residents who would like 
to actively participate in either of 
these two projects.  I would like to 
meet with everyone interested in 
mid-March to discuss the specifics 
and implementation on these volun-
teer programs. If you are interested 
please e-mail me at 
bcadm@earthlink.net. 

NJ Board of Public Utilities - 

“Local Government Energy  

Audit Program” 

The Town of Clinton has recently 
obtained a $69,000 grant to fund en-
ergy audits for municipal and utility 
owned buildings. These buildings 
include the Municipal Building, 
Community Center, Waste Water 
Treatment Plant, and various water 
utility pump houses. The audit is 
anticipated to take approximately 17 
weeks. Once the audit is complete, 
implementation of the energy cost 
saving measures will be imple-
mented. Additionally, the Town will 
request funding through various 
BPU Incentive Programs, in order to 
implement the cost saving improve-
ments.  

Board of Recreation by Dan Shea 

The Yuletide Bonfire was a 
huge success in breaking the 
Cabin Fever. We estimated 
over 300 Clintonians had the 

chance to bask in the glow of the pine 
tree flames. The event had Horse & 
Buggy rides, and St. Ann’s Bagpipe 
Band led by our own festival origina-
tors: Frank and Joan Hooper. We 
want to thank the Fire Department, 
Department of Public Works, and 
community members who donated 
their time and effort to run this event. 
We especially want to thank Sean Ro-

gan, Matt Perez, Frank Gallagher, 
Brook Hoffman, Pat Barno and 
countless others for their dedication 
to putting it all together. Thanks also 
to the local merchants for donating 
refreshments, and a special note of 
pride was the Cub Scouts "Hot Dogs 
for Haiti Fundraiser.” 

As you can see, the winter snow has 
settled in but it has not dampened 
our spirits. Our community basket-
ball program has been providing a 
terrific outlet for young athletes and 
the playoffs will be in March. Thanks 

again to the community volunteers 
that make this Town so special.  

Finally, Punxatawney Phil saw his 

shadow, so in about four weeks we 

should see signs of spring; with that 

will come our Senior Luncheon in 

May. Our Parks are always being 

spruced up. The Hunts Mill ice skat-

ing rink will become a volleyball court 

and we are working on a renovation 

plan for Gebhardt Stadium that will 

hopefully begin in June.  
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    PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 

Clinton is a pedestrian-
friendly Town and not only 
do we want to keep it that 

way, we want to make it even friend-
lier. It is extremely important that 
pedestrians and motorists are aware 
of their separate but equal responsi-
bilities at a crosswalk. Pedestrians 
must stop at the curb, look both ways 
and proceed only when safe to do so. 
Motorists must yield the right of way 
to a pedestrian who has entered the 
crosswalk. After dark, pedestrians 
should wear light or reflective clothing 
and motorists should pay extra atten-
tion at intersections and crosswalks 
for the unexpected. If either a pedes-
trian or motorist neglects his or her 
responsibilities the results can be 
tragic and expensive for both. Unfor-
tunately, every year hundreds of pe-
destrians are injured and many are 
killed; that’s why the Police Depart-
ment takes pedestrian safety very 
seriously and we actively enforce pe-
destrian laws at our crosswalks.   

 HOUSE NUMBERS 

Emergency responders frequently 
STILL have difficulty responding to 
emergency calls at some locations 
throughout Town because they are not 
properly marked with a street address 
that can readily be identified from the 
street or sidewalk. When an emer-
gency happens seconds are critical to 
responding police, fire or rescue per-
sonnel. Please take the time to check 
your property to make sure that your 
house, apartment or building number 
is clearly marked and visible from the 
street so that those critical seconds 
can be spent on your emergency and 
not trying to find it! 

 OVERNIGHT PARKING  

 RESTRICTIONS 

Winter overnight parking restrictions 
for this season will end March 31st, 
but until then please do not park on 
any street in Town between 2:00am 
and 6:00am when snow is forecast 

 Police Department  by Chief R. Brett Matheis 

during those hours, or when streets 
are snow-covered during those hours. 
Your car will receive a summons and 
may be towed at your expense.   

 CHILD SAFETY SEAT  

 INSPECTIONS 

Residents are encouraged to take 
advantage of our Child Safety Seat 
Inspection Program. 

To have your child safety seat in-
spected, contact our technicians 
(Patrolmen Leon Cohen or Tim 
McGuire) at 735-8611 and make an 
appointment for an inspection. These 
inspections take approximately one 
hour and there is no cost. Inspections 
are also available at the Hunterdon 
Medical Center by appointment. 

 CELL PHONES AND TEXT  

 MESSAGING 

We urge you to concentrate on the 
road and the operation of your vehi-
cle, and not on a text that someone 
just sent you or that you feel like 
sending. Cell phone use or texting 
while operating your vehicle is dan-
gerous and will result in your receiv-
ing a summons if you are seen using 
one while driving in Clinton. Our 
Town is too busy and too small for 
motorists to pay attention to any-
thing other than driving. 
WWW.NJSAFEROADS.COM. 

 SKATEBOARDS, SKATES,  

 ROLLERBLADES & SCOOTERS 

In addition to hundreds of com-
plaints about their improper opera-
tion, we receive many inquiries each 
year about State law and our local 
ordinances governing skateboards, 
skates, scooters and other locomotion 
devices that are powered by gas or 
electricity. Skateboards, skates and 
non-motorized scooters are consid-
ered “human-powered” locomotion 
devices. They are prohibited from 
being operated on any street, high-
way or other area of Town designated 
for motor vehicles by ordinance. Ad-
ditionally, they are prohibited from 

being operated on the sidewalks of 
Main Street, Lower Center Street, 
East Main Street and the section of 
Leigh Street from Route 173 to Center 
Street. Although they are sold in 
stores and on the Internet, gas or elec-
trically powered skateboards, scooters 
or any other “motorized” locomotion 
device are considered motor vehicles 
under current law: the operation of 
such powered devices is prohibited on 
any public street or sidewalk in New 
Jersey. Operation of these motorized 
devices on public streets can subject 
the operator to being charged under 
State motor vehicle law with operat-
ing an unregistered and uninsured 
vehicle in addition to any other traffic 
violation they may be committing, 
REGARDLESS OF AGE.  If you have 
ANY questions regarding ANY motor 
vehicle law or Town ordinance regu-
lating any of these devices PLEASE 
ASK an officer FIRST. Also, please 
remember that if you are under 18 
years of age you MUST wear an ap-
proved helmet, even on a bicycle. 

 FINGERPRINTING 

Fingerprinting is required for a vari-
ety of public and private purposes. If 
you live in Clinton or your employer is 
in Town you may schedule an appoint-
ment to be fingerprinted by calling 
908-735-2665 and leaving a message 
for Detective Sergeant Jay Hunter.  

 BUSINESS LISTINGS 

The police department maintains 
emergency contact information for all 
commercial businesses and properties 
in Town. To keep this information 
current we must rely on you--the busi-
ness owner or manager--to keep your 
contact information updated with new 
or retiring staff or tenant information. 
Please contact Patrolman Pete Tilstra 
at 735-2665 with any new or updated 
contact information for your property 
or business. 

 



 

 

    Melinda Stortz, CFARS President – 
mstortz@clintonems.org or 

    Chris Miller, EMS Captain –  
cmiller@clintonems.org (membership 
committee). 

The Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad 
is volunteer-run, utilizing a hybrid 
membership of volunteer and paid 
personnel.  This hybrid system en-
sures in-house staffing and some of 
the fastest response times in the 
county.  Unique in Hunterdon County, 
Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad has 
an ambulance crew in quarters, seven 
days a week.  The squad operates five 
ambulances, a heavy rescue truck, a 
special services vehicle, three boats, a 
command vehicle and a technical res-
cue support unit trailer.  As one of the 
busiest EMS/Rescue agencies in 
Hunterdon County, residents and visi-
tors alike can rest assured that when 
the need arises, our patients benefit 
from the strengths of our organiza-
tion. 

Our phone number is 908-735-4012 or 
you can e-mail me directly at 
cnewsome@clintonems.org. 

Cadet Program 

Gaining Steam! 

 For many years now, 
the Clinton First Aid 
& Rescue Squad 

(CFARS) has looked to its fellow resi-
dents to help fill its ranks with vari-
ous volunteer positions.  With both 
riding and non-riding classifications, 
CFARS has a very robust membership 
and 2010 is shaping up as a year of 
growth!  However, CFARS is not con-
tent to just recruit those residents 
who are 18 years old and older. 

Aimed at students who are 16 and 17 
years of age, the CFARS Cadet Pro-
gram looks to show younger members 
of the community how volunteer activ-
ism can have lifelong benefits.  The 
CFARS Cadet Program has expanded 
for 2010 so that we have even more 
openings on the squad!  All interested 
candidates must have parental per-
mission to join the Cadet Program. 

This expanded Cadet Program offers 
the under 18 year old multiple 
chances to volunteer.  Interested indi-
viduals can now ride on shifts that 

Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad by Chad Newsome 
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occur after the school day commit-
ments are through.  These are in 
addition to evening and weekend 
shifts as well!  This flexibility really 
helps students work around commit-
ments, such as sports and other ac-
tivities.   

For those looking for ways to have 
their child’s college applications 
stand out, educational advisors have 
always promoted selfless activity and 
proactive community participation.  
CFARS provides all necessary train-
ing free of charge.  The experience of 
helping others can really provide a 
great basis for future community 
involvement and learning about the 
Emergency Services will definitely 
make your child stand out.  

For those interested in the Cadet 
Program, please contact Doreen 
Miller at dmiller@clintonems.org.  
Individuals 18 and older who are 
interested in joining the Clinton 
First Aid & Rescue Squad are always 
welcome to stop in at the station and 
pick up a membership packet or con-
tact either: 

Clinton Seniors by Sue Huntley 

The Senior Center on Gauntt Place off 
Route 31 in Flemington is an absolute 
gem.  The staff, the programs, and the 
participants are amazingly adept, in-
teresting, and vital.  

My small role is to serve as your com-
munity representative.  We coordina-
tors meet once monthly.  Our speakers 
are relevant, timely, and informa-
tive.  Our last guest speaker, Jeanne 

Ferrari, represented the Hunterdon 
Consumer Protection agency. She 
showed a DVD that highlighted three 
of the most prevalent scams foisted 
on seniors (and probably the rest of 
the community). The most common 
scams include home repair and im-
provement fraud, telemarketing 
fraud (including charities, securities, 
and financial fraud), and health in-
surance fraud. 

If you feel you have been a target or 
victim of a scam: 

• Call the Elder Fraud Hotline at 
877-746-7850, or 

• Visit New Jersey’s Division of 
Consumer Affairs website at 
www.NJConsumerAffairs.gov, or 

• Contact Jeannie Ferrari at  
908-806-5174 or  
jferrari@co.hunterdon.nj.us. 

 

“Alley’s Way” 

Personalized Pavers 

 are still available  

for an application go to 

the Town’s website 

 www.clintonnj.gov 

CELEBRATING THEIR 200th ANNIVERSARY 

RED MILL MUSEUM VILLAGE 
A year long celebration begins with a gala dinner honoring three  

“Guardians of History”   
Ella Haver, Frank Hooper, and Allie McGaheran 

April 22 at the Grand Colonial 
For more information & tickets call Wanda @ 735-4101 Ext 100 
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October 27, 2009  

~ Adopted Ordinance regarding pri-
vate storm drain inlet retrofitting. 

~ Introduced Ordinance to cover out-
door refuse containers and dump-
sters exposed to stormwater for the 
prevention of spilling into municipal 
storm sewer systems. 

~ Ordinance amendment  was intro-
duced regarding creation of the Mu-
nicipal Court of North  
Hunterdon members must stay three 
years and pay 18% of operating 
taxes. 

~ Additional changes made to Sign 
Ordinance—introduced same. 

~ Councilwoman Valenta announced 
DOT Grant of $163, 000 awarded for 
resurfacing Main and Lower Center 
Streets. 

November 6, 2009 

~Closure of Pony Truss Bridge to 
Main Street closed Nov. 16th for  
decking repairs.  

November 24, 2009 

~Adopted Ordinance requiring li-
censes for above-ground fuel storage 
tanks and dumpsters located in spe-
cial flood hazard areas. 

~Prior Ordinance amending Creating 
the Municipal Court withdrawn as 
further revisions needed. 

~Town awarded $140,000 grant for 
road improvements to Rachel Court. 

December 8, 2009 

~Resolution was adopted to lease/

purchase a police vehicle. 

~Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for the 
new Open Cupboard Pantry Decem-
ber, 2009. 

~Agway on West Main Street has 
closed. 

~Discussion of strong Shared Services 
between the Town and Clinton Public 
School, is working together toward the 
Safe Routes to School Grant, school 
recycling projects, etc.  

December 22, 2009 

~Public discussion regarding Town 
Christmas Parade and attendees who 
save sidewalk space with chairs, in-
terfering with access from parked 
cars. Solutions to be discussed fur-
ther. 

~ Resolution adopted to transfer Clin-
ton Police Ford Pickup truck to Dela-
ware Twp Police. 

~Chief Brett Matheis was appointed 
Emergency Management Coordinator 
for a three-year-term. 

~Solid Waste Advisory Council 
(SWAC) considering changes to recy-
cling/trash pickup, possibly reducing 
trash pick-up to once per week, and 
increase recycling pick-up to once per 
week. The hope is to increase recy-
cling by Town residents. 

January 4, 2010 Reorganization 

Meeting 

~The swearing in ceremony took place 
for Councilwoman Laurie Insel and 
Councilman Dan Shea 

~Resolutons were adopted to appoint 
the Town Professionals for 2010. 

~Mayor Schaumburg stated the Town 
had a great year with the help of a 
strong Council. 

~The Town received many grants in 
2009 and will continue to seek addi-
tional grants. 

~Mayor Schaumburg announced the 
“Alley’s Way” project was done with-
out any cost to taxpayers. 

~Mayor Schaumburg remarked on the 
Town going “green”. We have applied 
for an energy audit.  

January 12, 2010 

~Budget meeting dates were dis-
cussed. 

~A contract was awarded to QC Labs 
for laboratory services. 

~Ordinance #01-10 was introduced to 
amend the land use regulating the 
installation of wireless telecommuni-
cations towers. 

~Mr. Cutter reported the ice rink was 
assembled at Hunts Mill Park for the 
bonfire. 

~Councilman Shea reported the bon-
fire will be held on January 23. 

~Councilwoman Insel and  
Councilwoman Valenta will be apply-
ing for Open Space funds for the 
Gebhardt Field Grandstand. 

~Councilman Duffy reported the 
Emergency Services is planning a bas-
ketball game with members of the 
Fire Department and Rescue Squad 
for April 9 at 7:00pm.   

Council Highlights by Susan Komorowski 

OPEN CUPBOARD FOOD PANTRY has moved into Town. 

                       A non-profit organization designed to feed the hungry in Northern Hunterdon County. 
                                                    Donations are greatly needed as well as volunteers. 
                               For more information on donations, volunteering or hours please call  908-730-7320. 
 
                     PANTRY HOURS               THRIFT SHOP HOURS 
   Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday:  9:30am to 11:30am.          Tuesday and Thursday:   9:30am to 1:00pm.  
   Tuesday Evening:   5:00pm to 6:30pm.          Wednesday:   9:30am to 2:15pm. 
   Friday Evening:     4:30pm to 7:00pm..          Tuesday & Friday Evening:   4:30pm to 7:00pm. 
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Around the Town by Nancy Burgess 

Wednesday, March 10 

Tchobanov: Performs the Masters 
7:00pm @ North Branch Library - 908-730-6135 

Thursday, March 11 

Four Hand Piano Concert 
7:00pm @ North Branch Library - 908-730-6135 

Wednesday March 17  

Fred Miller presents: Oscar Snubs 
North Branch Library 

For more info: 908-730-6135 

March 28 thru May 16: Hunterdon Museum 

Bette Blank: Icons, Idols and True Confessions 

The Marvelous Art of Jack Kirby 

For more info: 908-730-6135 

Friday, April 9 

Emergency Services will host a basketball game 
Fire Department verses Rescue Squad 

held at Clinton Township Middle School 
at 7:00 pm 

COME OUT AND ENJOY A NICE GAME 

Saturday & Sunday, April 10 & 11 

CIVIL WAR ERA Weekend 
Gates open at 10:00am 

Reenactment brings history to life. 
Drills, weapons, music, parade on Saturday 

& evening period dance at  
Clinton Community Center - open to public. 

RED MILL / MULLIGAN QUARRY DAY 
On Sunday at the Red Mill Museum 

1pm to 3:30pm 

Wednesday, April 14 

Lectures - in - Song 

Fred Miller presents: Lovely to Look At 
North Branch Library 

For more info: 908-730-6135 

Saturday, April 24 

SOUTH BRANCH RIVER CLEANUP 
9am to 12pm 

to volunteer or get info call the  
South Branch Watershed Association 

908-782-0422 ext 16 

Saturday, April 24 Rain or Shine 

Clinton Sunrise Rotary’s Annual Pete Pender 
Memorial Fishing Derby 2010 

Free Admission: Registration 8-9am Fishing 9-12pm 
Demott Pond Town of Clinton (Rain or Shine) 

For all kids ages 4-16 years old. 

For more info or sponsorship call Megan Jones Holt 
at 908-730-7180 or meganjh@embarqmail.com 

or Todd Pender at 908-735-6767 or 
toddpender@hotmail.com 

Saturday & Sunday, May 1 & 2 

Pansy Festival 

Celebration of Spring!!! 
Bird house contest, entertainment,  

horse and carriage rides. 
Downtown Clinton 12pm to 4pm 

Saturday, May 15 

Hunterdon Museum of Art 
9th Annual Spring Wine Tasting Event 

Call for reservations & ticket info  
908-735-8415   Ext. 21 

Saturday & Sunday, May 22 & 23 

Atlantic Searats - a parrot's weekend 
A great family event 

Red Mill Museum 908-735-4101 

Monday, May 24 

CPS/PTA GOLF OUTING 
Stanton Ridge Country Club 

For more Info on Registration & Sponsorship 
E-mail Liz Cutty at 
lizcutty2@aol.com 

 

HAZARDOUS WASTE CLEAN UP DAY 

Saturday, March 13, 2010    9am to 1pm 

Hunterdon County Complex  
Route 12, Flemington 

          For more information, call 908-788-1110 

 

COMPUTER AND ELECTRONICS COLLECTION  

Saturday, April 10, 2010     9am to 1pm 
Hunterdon County Complex,  

Route 12, Flemington 
For more information call 908-788-1110 
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Visit Clinton, NJ online at www.clintonnj.gov 

For information regarding placing articles in this newsletter, contact 
Nancy Burgess (908-735-2265)  

Calendar of Town Committee Meetings at Municipal Bldg. 

ASSESSOR — 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon  Every Thursday 

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month (as needed) 

BOARD OF RECREATION — 7:30 PM  Third Thursday of each month 

COUNCIL MEETING — 7:30 PM Second and Fourth Tuesday of each month 

EMERGENCY SERVICES FOUNDATION — 7:00 PM First Thursday of each month 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month 

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM  Third Wednesday of each month 

PLANNING BOARD — 7:30 PM  First Tuesday of each month 

SHADE TREE COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Third Monday of each month 

SIGN COMMITTEE—7:30 PM  Second Monday of each month 

SMART GROWTH COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM Second Thursday of each month 

Located at 47 Leigh Street :   

       BUILDING INSPECTOR — Every Tuesday 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM 

      TAXES, FINANCE, CONSTRUCTION, PERMIT OFFICES 


